
Honorable Chair and Members of the Committee,

I am here to provide testimony in support of HB 2060. During the last legislative session, we 
passed HB2077 that mandated regular reports on the state’s Information Technology systems, 
which are critical for ensuring transparency and accountability in the management of IT 
resources.

HB 2060 is a logical continuation of that effort. This bill does not alter the original mandate but 
simply adds the Joint Information Technology Committee to the list of recipients of these reports. 
By doing so, it ensures that the committee, which is tasked with overseeing the state’s IT 
infrastructure, has the necessary information to fulfill its responsibilities effectively.

I respectfully urge your support for HB 2060 to enhance the legislative oversight of our state's IT 
initiatives.

Thank you.

____________________
Representative Kyle Hoffman
Assistant Majority Leader


